Charing Cross Precinct Minutes.
9TH DECEMBER 2004

WAVERLEY PUBLIC SCHOOL, 7.30PM

MINUTES

1. Welcome & Apologies from Pat Fitzsimons

2. POLICE REPORT – Constable Jane Heffernan 

Jane reported on a few incidents in the Charing Cross area :-

· she reminded people to make sure their houses are secured, even when home – keep security doors, windows etc. locked; don’t keep valuables in your car 

· A woman entered a few houses in the Queens Park area & when confronted by people at home said she just wanted to know the time – if you see anything suspicious call the police 

· Abandoned vehicles – police can do a registration check over the phone but if cars are on private property it’s not in their jurisdiction 

· Be careful when going to the beach, now it’s summer beach steals increase – don’t leave keys/valuables on the beach while you go for a swim, either use lockers (at Bondi) or use some form of bag/wrist thing tied to your body – don’t leave in car 

· Jane will now be looking at Development Applications (business ones & larger apartment buildings) for safety etc. (CPTED). 

2. GUEST SPEAKER – CLINTON KIILEN Sustainability Officer, Waverley 

Council:-

Clinton gave a talk about different ways to save water – water tanks, reusing grey water, watering the garden. He brought along a range of different devises to help conserve water around the house (shower heads, toilet water savers, things for the garden/outdoors). Anyone wanting to know where to purchase these things can contact Clinton he has a list of suppliers (PH: 9369 8176).

Waverley Council doesn’t yet have a policy on grey water but are looking into this. The issue being that where the grey water goes depends on the soil type , so soil in the area needs to be tested. Sink & shower water are considered "black" water.

Sydney Water is currently offering rebates for installing some rain water tanks, to install tanks smaller than 10,000 litres you don’t need council approval but there are certain requirements – refer to councils rainwater tank installation brochure.

Sydney Water also has a special deal at the moment where they will come & install a water saving shower head & check your taps etc. for leaks for just $22.00.

  

3. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING:- 

The minutes were accepted as a true & accurate record:

MOVED: Ross Jones

SECONDED: Barbara Heath

MOTION 1: Supply in writing the reasons for the Traffic Committees rejection of Motion 2 from October meeting

Proposed: Sam Helprin

Seconded: B. Greenfeld Passed unanymously

MOTION 2; Council parking patrol officers to do regular patrols of Carrington & Victoria Sts between 8.00am – 9.30am

Moved: J.Kay

Seconded: S. Helprin Passed unanymously

MOTION 3: The precinct asks council to place yellow hatching on the road on Victoria St, opposite Campbell St & Victoria Lane to create a "keep-clear" space to ease traffic congestion.

Moved: R. Jones

Seconded: S. Helprin

  

4. ELECTION OF OFFICE BEARERS:- 

Jane Holden stepped down as Chair, she was thanked for her time & efforts convening the meetings. Margaret Hope (acting secretary) was also thanked for her help in keeping Charing Cross precinct running.

Nominations were then taken for the positions of:-

Convenor – Ross Jones was nominated &

Secretary – Tina Jones nominated

Proposed by J. Kaye & Seconded by Jane Holden

The two positions/nominees were put to the vote & both were elected unanimously for a 12 month period

The meeting closed at 9.30 pm
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